

THE ROYAL BURGH OF ST ANDREWS
COMMUNITY COUNCIL



Planning Committee

Minutes of the Meeting of Monday 31st July 2017

1 Sederunt: Community Councillors Penny Uprichard (Planning Convenor), Ian Goudie, Judith Harding, Callum MacLeod, Greg Newman and Alistair Newton

Apologies: Izzy Corbin and Penelope Fraser

2 Minute takers: CM

3 Minutes: With two minor amendments, the Minutes of the Meeting of Monday 26th June 2017 were approved.

4 Matters Arising: PU updated Members on various developments

5 Recent Applications:

From the Weekly List of 9th July 2017:

17/01994/FULL	- St Andrews Cathedral	- no comment
17/01996/FULL	- 23 Sloan Street	- no comment
17/02105/FULL	- 5 Lawmill Gardens	- no comment

From the Weekly List of 16th July 2017:

17/01990/LBC	- 66 North Street	- no comment
17/01992/FULL	- 66 North Street	- no comment
17/02066/LBC	- 15 Greyfriars Garden	- no comment
17/02088/FULL	- Old Course Hotel	- PU to object
17/02133/FULL	- The Scores lighting box	- PU to object
17/02209/FULL	- 42 Woodburn Place	- no comment

From the Weekly List of 23rd July 2017:

- | | | |
|---------------|------------------------------|---|
| 17/01737/FULL | - Agnes Blackadder Hall | - no comment |
| 17/02117/FULL | - ELT Kennedy Gardens | - PU to object |
| 17/02201/FULL | - 16 South Castle Street | - PU to clarify |
| 17/02165/LBC | - 16 South Castle Street | - PU to clarify |
| 17/02185/FULL | - 112 North Street | - no comment |
| 17/02186/LBC | - 112 North Street | - no comment |
| 17/02288/FULL | - 4b Bell Street | - no comment |
| 17/02229/ADV | - 4b Bell Street | - no comment |
| 17/2251/FULL | - Forgan House | - no comment |
| 17/02252/LBC | - Forgan House | - no comment |
| 6 | Licensing Applications | - none |
| 7 | Items for noting or action: | |
| a | Kenly Cable | - PU updated Members on recent developments |
| b | Western Extension | - PU updated Members on recent correspondence in relation to Design Guidelines etc; PU to continue such correspondence on behalf of the Committee |
| c | Queen's Gardens Traffic Flow | - CM to write to our Fife Councillors and Mr Colin Stirling, Fife Council, reiterating the Community Council's position |
| d | Parking at Leuchars Station | - PU to raise the lack of official dropping-off short-term spaces at the next Monthly Meeting of the Community Council |
| e | Music Centre | - PU to query suitability of Queen's Terrace for HGV access |
| 8 | AOCB | |
| a | Argyle Street BT control box | - GN sought clarification on Planning Permission having been given for the installation |
| b | Use of Students Union | - it was agreed to recommend to the full Council that a contribution of £150 again be made to the Students Association Welfare Fund in appreciation of the facilities made available to the Community Council |
| 9 | Time & Date of next Meeting | - 7.30 pm on Monday 14 th August 2017 |